
Sanikiluaq Hunters &
Trappers Association

January 19, 2012

Dr. Grant Gilchrist
Environment Canada
National Wildlife Research Centre
1125 Colonel Drive
Ottawa, ON
K1AOH3

Dear Grant;

General Delivery
SANIKILUAQ, NUNAVUT
XOAOWO
Telephone: (867) 266-8709 Fax: (867) 266-8131
Email: sanihta@qiniq.com

The Sanikiluaq Hunters and Trappers Association has met and reviewed your request R2012-008 for
support. After discussing your project proposal, the board made a motion to support your Common
Eider research.

Regards,

Lucassie Arragutainaq, Manager


